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For the Newsletter to be received by the first day of each month, Session has set the deadline 

for all submissions to be on or before the 15th of each month. We extend a sincere welcome  

to everyone to join us for worship and any events you see listed in the newsletter. 

CHURCH LEADERSHIP & STAFF 

Moderator:  Rev. Feild  Russell 

Clerk of Session:  Susan Carter 
 

Class 2017 

Tony Fortune -       Missions 

Cathy Richmond -  Preschool 

McNair Tornow -   Worship 

Carolyn West -        Fellowship & Nurture 
 

Class 2018 

Sara Brewer -     Membership/Outreach 

Jimmy Ennis -    Building  Grounds 

Emily Garrett -   Congregational Care 

Ann Swinkola -   
 

Class 2019 

Bill Ferguson -    Stewardship & Finance 

Murry Haber -     Personnel 

Travis Henley -   Educational Leadership 

Nancy Owen -    Membership/Outreach 
 

Clerk of the Works  - Larry Zimmer 

Permanent Funds Ministry -  Jim Swinkola 

Treasurer: Dr. Ronald L. McGowan 

Asst Treasurers: Allen Clark, Rob Clemmer, 

Jean Eells, Bruce Pendergast, Dorothy Pullease 
 

Church Staff 

Rev. Feild Russell,  Pastor 

Mobile: 757-846-1105 

Email: pastor@bannerelkpresbyterian.org 

Rev. Leslie Piper, Parish Associate 

belibrarylady@gmail.com    

Rev. Dr. Ed Donnell, Parish Associate 

edd@aggienetwork.com 

Rob Clemmer, Office Administrator 

rob@bannerelkpresbyterian.org   

Director of Music: Diane Rydell 

diane_bepc@outlook.com 

Admin. Assistant:  Dedy Traver  

dedy@bannerelkpresbyterian.org   

Housekeeping:  Margaret Trivette 

BEPC Preschool: A.C. Marriott, Director 

acmarriott@bannerelkpresbyterian.org 
 

Office Telephone: 828-898-5406 
 

SUNDAY WORSHIP SERIVCES 

8:30 am 8:30am Worship -  traditional  

              with Men’s Gospel Choir 

9:30 am Adult Sunday School 

10:00am Preschool Sunday School 

11:00 am Worship -  traditional 

                        From the Pastor 

 

June is here, and we welcome back 

the many seasonal residents who 

 worship and minister with us in the 

warmer months. This June marks 

something else, too…something new. 

To respond to a growing number of 

young people, Session has hired a part

-time summer youth leader for middle 

school age youth. 

 

Mary Whiteacre is a rising junior at 

Lees-McRae, where she is active in  

student government and vice-

president of Order of the Tower.  

Psychology and Wildlife Biology are 

her majors; she remains in the area 

this summer for an intensive course of 

study at the Wildlife Rehabilitation Center.  
 

Mary will minor in Communication and Design, but also finds time to  

participate in an a cappella music group and attend church regularly at BEPC. 

Having grown up partly in Africa as the daughter of missionaries, Mary retains 

a passion for ministry. She has volunteered with Wycliffe Bible Translators to 

help youth and children transition to and from the mission field, and has 

worked with kids at a private summer Christian camp. 
 

We are very excited about this first step towards rebuilding a youth ministry 

here. Students who have completed grades 6-8 are our target group, but older 

youth are also welcome. Most activities, we think, will take place on Sunday 

afternoons. 
 

Parents of youth are presently being contacted about our new programming, 

and more information will be coming. If you have a family member who falls 

in this age range and would enjoy participating even for part of the summer, 

don’t wait to hear from us – contact Feild or the church office and we will get 

right back to you. And if you have an idea for a youth outing or can offer some 

support for this group, we’d love to hear from you. 
 

It’s going to be an exciting summer! 

 

                                                                               - Feild Russell 



 

 

     Opportunities To Learn And Grow 

                                                                               Faith Seekers’ Class 
 

About the Faith Seekers’ Class:  Explore various issues, using music, video and conversation. 

                                                     Food:  Coffee and snacks provided (usually) 

                                      Money:  Receives an offering for good causes and needs 

                                         Time:  9:30 AM  

 

Faith Seekers will continue the study of lectionary passages during the month of June. 

 
 

                                                  
                                                                              May Session Review 
 

Approved pulpit exchange with Newland Presbyterian on Sunday, July 23; Michael McKee will preach here 

while Feild preaches there. 

Rejoiced over the start of a new Sunday School Class for ages 3-6, eminent plans for a middle high Sunday School Class, 

and the continued success of the Preschool. 

Shifted $825 out of Session Discretionary Fund to cover additional 2017 nursery attendant expenses for the Sunday School 

hour. A new class has begun for ages 3-6, and several families have younger children who need the nursery during this 

time period. 

Invited storyteller Tim Lowry back to BEPC for a December 17 presentation of Christmas stories (not Dickens’ A 

Christmas Story). 

Established a parking agreement with Lees-McRae College, offering part of our new lot for daytime Monday – Friday 

parking, and receiving some snow removal services from LMC . 

Hired Mary Whiteacre as a summer middle high youth intern to lead activities for that age group. 

Agreed, in concept, to a BEPC production of Godspell in August/September 2018, directed by Janet Speer.  

Called and Recorded a Congregational Meeting on Sunday, May 28, when Ann Swinkola was elected to complete an 

unexpired term on Session, Class of 2018. 

Heard a report from a Task Force to recommend a strategy to replace the rotted wooden “spire” atop the church bell tower 

with a cross, discussed suggestions and concerns from church members, and voted to proceed with a simple cross. 

Appointed Carolyn West as commissioner to the July meeting of Presbytery. 

                            Session Recap 

                                                                      Parents of Preschoolers -  POP 
 

 Join with other parents of preschoolers for supper, conversation and a Bible study.  We will meet 

June 11th from 5:30-7:30 pm in the fellowship hall. The meal and child care are provided so please 

let Ed Donnell know if you plan to attend (edd@aggienetwork.com). Please feed your children be-

fore arriving. 

Summer Worship Schedule 

 
Beginning Sunday June 4th 

through September 29th we 

will have services of worship 

at 8:30 am (traditional with 

men’s choir) and 11:00am (traditional with formal 

choir). There is a nursery provided during the 11am  

service. 

                                                                                     Preschool Sunday School  
 

BEPC is pleased to announce that a Sunday School class for preschool aged children is being  

offered. A class for children aged 3 to 6 is held on Sunday mornings from 10:00 to 10:40 am in the 

 Intermediate Classroom on the 2nd floor (top floor). The class is led by Lyndsay Ennis. The nursery is 

available for younger siblings if needed. Parents are encouraged to enjoy coffee, peace and quiet in the 

meditation room across from the classroom. We look forward to beginning this new journey with our 

youngest members. If you would like to help with the class or if you  have any questions, please  

contact Lyndsay at lyndsay_hayes@hotmail.com.  

                                   

                    Park & Play Funding Update  05/30/2017  
 

Park & Play Pledges for 2016 – We have collected 98% of the 2016 Park & Play pledges,  

and are optimistic that we will receive the remaining $5,375.00 of this commitment.  

 

Park & Play Pledges for 2017 – We have received $20,700.00 of the $48,325.00 that  

was pledged for 2017. 

 

The Preschool Playground is now completed.  Once the parking lot lights are installed and the 

landscaping is finished that project will be completed also. Continued fulfillment of 2016  

                                               and 2017 commitments will enable us to meet our financial obligations while making progress  

                                               on our plans to reduce our debt.  

 

          If you have any questions concerning your pledged Park & Play commitment, please  

                                              contact Dedy Traver at 828-898-5406. 
               Men’s Summer Choir 
 

Men's choir will sing beginning June 4, 

for the early service (8:30am). If you are  

interested in singing with us and can be 

at rehearsals, we meet on Tuesdays at 

7pm in the choir room. Please see 

Diane Rydell after service or call her at 828-898-5343 or  

e-mail diane_bepc@outlook.com if you are new to our group. 

 

Make your calendar: CONGREGATIONAL RETREAT, September 23, 2017 at Holston Camp, Hick-

ory Nut Gap Road. A one day event for all and all ages.  Full details will be provided in upcoming news-

letters 

                                                                                        

                                Shepherd Orientation  
 

Please join us on Tuesday, June 6th at 9 am in the Margaret Tate Parlor for an introduction in be-

coming a Shepherd. This is a rewarding service opportunity that does not require a great deal of 

time or energy. It's a chance to meet and interact with other members as well as experience how per-

sonally rewarding this small service can be.  

mailto:edd@aggienetwork.com
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            Dedication of Sonshine Playground 

                                                                                 Punch on the Lawn 

 
Warm weather, blue skies, a big maple tree, and children eager to offer a cup of 

punch to everyone leaving our Sunday morning worship service.  Does that bring 

back warm memories from last summer?  Wouldn’t you like to be a part of it?  We 

need members who will volunteer to make and serve punch.  A sign-up sheet is 

 located in the hallway between the office and sanctuary and we trust you will 

 participate.  Deka Tate and Ruth Matherne provided last year’s punch for the entire 

summer and they are asking for assistance this year.  If you have questions, please 

call Deka at 898-9203 or Debi at 387-4914.  Please volunteer; we need you! 

The new preschool SONshine Playground was dedicated with a special ceremony at the beginning of the May 21 worship  

service at Banner Elk Presbyterian Church.  The congregation was treated to an uplifting video, special prayers and songs by  

the preschool choir.  The moment for mission focused on the church’s long history of children’s ministries.  Following worship,  

everyone enjoyed finger foods in the King Fellowship Hall.  Many of the children went down to the playground after eating. 

The  preschool video and video of children singing at worship service are available on the BEPC website. 

 

                          Comfort Makers 

                                             Walking with Shadows 
 

Our attention to those who have family or friends who deal with mental illness has been very successful.  

We invite others to join us.  Led by our own professional counselor, Rev. Brant Piper. The group seeks out   

support, comfort and resources for dealing with very difficult problems of relationships, healthy steps and 

well being.  For more information please contact Janet Speer at speerj@lmc.edu.  The group meets on the  

second Monday of each month at 7 PM in the Margaret Tate Parlor on the second floor near the elevator.  

Our next meeting will be June 12th. 

                            Milestones 

                                  

                                                     June Dedication -  E.C. Newman 

 
Each month, before giving the comforter to a worthy person or cause (Habitat for  

Humanity, RAM as examples), we dedicate the blanket to a deserving member of our 

church.  For June, our dedication goes to the extraordinary work of E.C. Newman and 

to the memory of his wife, Lynn.   

 

Lynn was a founder of Comfort Makers and even to this day we are using the  

materials and equipment she left for us.  Everyone who knew her, knew a woman who 

worked tirelessly for the church, and whose kindness and generous spirit gave us all 

one of the best Christian role models we ever had.  We still miss her and speak of her fondly on many occasions when we sew 

our comforters. 

 

E.C. is also in that category.  A former member of the session, he can be seen regularly 

 delivering meals for Meals on Wheels. As well, he is involved with Feeding Avery Families 

and he is vitally interested and supportive of the Pastor’s Discretionary Fund where     

individuals who need help are addressed.  E.C. has been a mentor and counselor for the   

Hebron Ministry in Boone, and like Rob Clemmer says, “any time there is a need, E.C.        

 is on top of it.”   

 

We especially enjoy his comments and readings in church.  We are fortunate indeed that he is 

a part of our family.                      

     

Travis Henley 

 

 
Congratulations to 

Travis Henley. He 

has recently  

completed his  

Professional  

Engineer exam.             

.           Fellowship Meal -  Welcome Home Summer Residents! 

 
Put on your aprons and chefs’ hats and plan to join us at 9:30 for brunch following the 8:30  

worship service on Sunday, June18th.Bring your favorite dish to share with others and enjoy  

fellowship with your church family as we welcome back our summer residents. The 11:00  

worship service will immediately follow the meal. We need a team leader (s) for this event.  

Please contact Carolyn West at 387-2632 or by  e-mail at loaferslady@gmail.com.  

     Women’s Summer Bible Study 
 

Please join us on Monday mornings at 11am in the upstairs Sunday School class for our 

summer Bible study.  We will begin on Monday, June 19.  All are welcome, and you 

need only bring your Bibles with you.  Please join us for lively conversation and good 

fellowship!  The class will be led by Rev. Leslie Piper. For more information contact 

Leslie at 704-591-9921 

 

Louise Holshouser Turns 106! 

 

A very special event took place last month in the life of one of our mem-

bers, Louise Von Canon Holshouser. On May 19th Louise   

celebrated her 106th birthday!  Yes, that’s one-hundred-six years!  Louise 

still lives in the homeplace where she was born and is cared for by her 

devoted daughter, Linda.  Louise has always enjoyed sharing her exten-

sive knowledge of local history, including many stories of community 

members in by-gone days here in Banner Elk.  She has also been known 

for her dedication to the ministry of serving others and for her delightful 

sense of humor.  Louise, your church family sends you love and many 

happy wishes on this momentous occasion. 

mailto:loaferslady@gmail.com


 

 
 

 

The 2017 Kirkin’ O’ the Tartans will be held Sunday June 25th at the 11:00 AM worship 

service. This Scottish-American custom for rededication to God’s service has proved to 

be a popular annual celebration of this congregation for Scots and non-Scots alike. It is 

intended now for all of God’s people. 

 

At the beginning of worship, the piper plays from the rear of the church as the Beadle (an 

official in the Church of Scotland) delivers the Bible to the front of the sanctuary. The 

piper then processes to the front, and two members of a color guard deliver the United 

States flag and the flag of St. Andrews’s. Tartan bearers of the Scottish clans unfurl their 

banners and process down the aisles to the swirl of bagpipes. The Tartan bearers, many 

wearing their kilts, place their banners in the front of the sanctuary, and are seated.  

Regular elements of our service follow, until the end of the hour. At that point, the ban-

ners will be retrieved, presented to receive a Blessing O’ the Tartans, and recess from the 

church, again to the sound of the pipes. 

 

BEPC is now fortunate to own many of the tartan flags representative of our membership. 

These are supplemented by ones owned by individuals. Anyone who does not own their 

tartan flag can carry one from the congregation’s set during the Kirkin’ . Please let the 

church office know of your interest in taking part in the Kirkin’ by calling us at 898-5406 

and sign up. If you have any questions, you may talk with any member of the Kirkin’ Committee:  

Ron McGowan, Rob Clemmer, Ed Donnell, Beth Johnston, Bob Pullease, McNair Tornow. 
 

                      Kirkin’ O’ the Tartan 

                                  
What an eventful end of the school year it has been for BEPC Preschool. We have discussed travel destinations and ways of 

transportation. The children built mountains with plastic cups, played in tents and had a pretend campfire in the classroom, 

searched for sea shells in the sandbox while pretending to be on the beach. We worked on different ways of transportation 

imitating the sounds of trains, cars and ferries. We pretended to be airplanes as we walked to the snack table. Some of us 

loved being traffic controllers directing our friends on trikes with green, yellow and red lights. The children worked on 

counting, (both forwards and backwards!) when we were astronauts getting ready to blast off into space. And being able to 

play in a safe environment outside on our new playground has certainly expanded our ways of teaching and learning. This 

month has undoubtedly raced by us!  

 

The 4-year old class got to ride on a real train as we went on a field trip to Tweetsie Railroad for the Letter Land Parade. 

The students worked learning letters and sounds with the help of the characters from Letter Land throughout the year and on 

this day, they got to meet their favorite letters. We had a fantastic day in the sun with our students and families as we  

honored our graduating class with this special end of the year trip. This is a tradition we hope to keep for many years! 

 

I hope you enjoyed the children singing during the playground dedication and Sunday service on May 21st. I am happy to 

inform that we had a record setting 19 of 28 children participate. We are all so proud of our children and preschool; they did 

a wonderful job performing and loved seeing themselves on the screen during the playground video. It was a very  

special day for our mission of the church - a growing preschool program with families involved. Hope you all appreci-

ated this day as much as we did! 

  

We still have a few spots available for summer camp, if you are interested. This is a great opportunity for family members 

and friends who are visiting with small children for the summer. The program runs on specific weeks from Monday-Friday 

9am-1pm. If you are interested and have any questions please contact AC Marriott on 828-897-1467 or  

acmarriott@bannerelkpresbyterian.org. You can also find more information about summer camp and fall preschool  

registration on bannerelkpresbyterian.org/preschool. 

                                                                                                     -  AC Marriott, Director 

 

 

 

              BEPC Choir to Participate in Summer Concert Series!  
 

On June 4th, the BEPC choir will combine with the Holy Cross Church 

Choir at St. John's Episcopal Church in Valle Crucis as the opening 

concert for the summer concert series.  The program is at 5 pm.  The 

vocal choirs will sing a variety of music. The Holy Cross Handbell 

Choir will also perform. Other featured artists are Dr. Keith  

McCuthchen from the University of Kentucky on keyboard and Dr. 

Scott Kallestad from Appalachian State University on saxophone.  

Please join us for a wonderful afternoon of music. 

 

 

 

 

St. John’s Church is a very historic building.  

It was built in 1861 and is often referred to  

as “Carpenter Architecture”.  It is a wooden 

building so the acoustics are excellent! 

 

 

 

 

Directions to St. John's:  From Banner Elk follow highway 105 towards Boone.  

At the traffic light at the intersection of Hwy 105 and Broadstone Rd., turn left on  

Broadstone Road (SR 1112). Continue on Broadstone Rd. passing the Valle  

Crucis Elementary School and the Mast Store to Mast Gap Road. Turn Left on 

Mast Gap Road and follow to Herb Thomas Road. Turn left on Herb Thomas 

Road and continue until you reach St. John's on the right. 

       Banner Elk Presbyterian Church Vocal Choir 

      Holy Cross Episcopal Church Vocal Choir 

Dr. Keith McCutcheon Dr. Scott Kallestad 

                               BEPC Preschool 
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                     Permanent Funds Ministry 

             

                        Just Where Does Our Nickel-a-Meal Go? 
 

For many years, our congregation has supported a simple project of helping meet hunger needs 

through our Presbytery of Western North Carolina.  Families and individuals are asked to contrib-

ute five cents per person per meal.  These coins are collected in our homes, then are brought to 

worship service the last Sunday of each month.  Our gifts are added to those of 60 congregations 

in our presbytery, amounting to over $100,000 each year. These funds go to help with various 

projects working to combat hunger. 

 

This year $31,750 from this fund has been awarded in support of five regional hunger relief projects within the bounds of our 

Presbytery and one program which is part of our Presbytery’s international mission. They are:  

  
1) A summer nutritional feeding program, “Snack Sack,” endorsed by Reems Creek – Beech Presbyterian Church,  
2) A seven days a week feeding program, “The Community Kitchen,” endorsed by Canton Presbyterian Church,   
3)  A community supported needs assistance program, “Swannanoa Valley Community Ministry,” endorsed by 

                      Montreat Presbyterian Church, 
4) A county-wide assistance program, “Reaching Avery Ministry,” (RAM) endorsed by Banner Elk   

              Presbyterian Church 
5) A program which works with the homeless and recently released inmates, “Haywood  Pathways Center,”  

                        endorsed by Waynesville Presbyterian Church, 
6) The feeding ministry of Nkhoma Hospital in Malawi, Africa. 
  
What is most inspiring about this news is that these thousands of dollars awarded by our presbytery’s Hunger Committee are 

provided by nickels--thousands of nickels from hundreds of Presbyterians in Western NC who faithfully set aside a Nickel 

a Meal every time they eat. 

 

                  Around the Church….. 

                                                          Wills Emphasis Sunday    June 11, 2017 

 
How much thought and prayer have you had about giving back to the church’s future ministry?  It is one thing (and a good 

thing) to support the operations and missions of our church via your annual stewardship pledge and gifts to special offerings.  

 It is another thing (also good) to support the future of our church via a planned gift. A planned gift requires a thoughtful  

decision now, with the benefit of the gift bearing fruit in the future.   
 

The Wills Emphasis Sunday sponsored by 

the Permanent Funds Ministry is meant first, 

to be sure you have an updated will, and  

secondly, to politely nudge you to consider a 

planned gift to the church through your will.   

Your will is unique and personal; it reflects  

your wishes and desires in a legal document.   
 

 

 

Whenever we can catch up with some of our “grown-up church kids,” we’re writing a little update to help keep us in touch.  

Two of these young adults were back visiting their families recently.   

                                                                                                                                                                 –  Claire Fortune 

                          ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Corben Brewer is currently working for Northstate Environmentals which is based in Winston-

Salem.  This company does mainly stream restorations.  If you remember the project behind the 

fire department in Linville last fall, that was Corben out there on a backhoe!  He has spent most of 

his time for the past several years in Mississippi and in Alabama working in an area that had been 

affected by the BP Oil spill some years ago. 

 

He likes the challenges of the different jobs and travel, but is quick to tell you he doesn’t like 

“leaving home” each time to go back to the job at various locations.  (He says his mom and girl-

friend have a lot to do with that!)  He’s happy to be heading back to NC soon where he’ll be work-

ing in Siler City for a while, so maybe we’ll see more of him in the future. 

 

Corben’s mom (Sara) says she’s glad that he traded the bucking broncos he rode during his high 

school years for riding a backhoe these days—and earning a paycheck! 

 

After graduating from North Carolina State University in 2015, Emma Earwood began her career in Human Resources at 

Cintas in Greensboro.  However, she’d really missed Raleigh and  was glad to be able to move 

back last year to be near all her friends, her grandma and her boyfriend (not necessarily in that 

order!). She is now rounding out her second year with Cintas as an HR manager.  She says she 

loves helping people and is so glad she chose HR as her work, a field in which we predict she will 

have a bright future. 

 

Emma especially enjoys travel and went to NYC with her mom (Diane) recently.  She and friend, 

James, have been to Puerto Rico, Colorado, Arizona and will soon take off to California. 

 

Emma’s favorite memory of BEPC is being part of Youth Group.  “It was so fun growing up with 

everyone in the church.  It always feels like home when I attend now while I’m visiting my par-

ents.  I feel lucky to have this church family to call my own.” 

                    Where Are They Now? 

“The Permanent Funds Ministry gives  

me an opportunity to continue my  

Christian witness beyond my physical  

death. I have included the church in my 

will because my understanding of  

stewardship directs me to continue my 

 “tithe” of my resources…even after I  

am gone. It gives me great joy to think  

that I can help keep Christ’s church in  

Banner Elk strong for years to come. I  

trust that my gift will make the greatest  

difference in transforming lives, to the  

glory of God.”         

                                   -  Feild Russell  

John Cox of Feeding Avery Families 

helped fill the walk-in refrigerator at 

the nonprofit's new location next to 

Carolina BBQ in Newland.   

Volunteers prepared food products 

for the May 19 distribution, the first 

at the new location.   

We welcomed the Lees-McRae High-

landers show choir, directed by Holly 

Hendricks, who sang at our worship  

service recently.  

Kaelin Braverman is excited 

after  

receiving her quilt from Ban-

ner Elk Presbyterian Comfort 

Makers. The group sent it to 

                              Nickel-A-Meal 



 

 

Monthly Financial Records  

                May 2017    

   

May 7   $   5,202.00 

May 14  $   5,630.85 

May 21  $   3,275.00 

May 28  $ 19,539.25   

 Total                $33,647.10 
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       June  Birthdays 

 

                                                          JULIETS 

 
The JULIETS (Just Us Ladies Informally Eating Together) will 

meet for lunch and fellowship at 12:30pm on Wednesday,  

June 14th at Loaves and Fishes Restaurant in Crossnore.  There is 

a sign-up sheet at the Church or call Marge Bailey (387-4628). 

                                      Greeting Cards Available! 
 

The Worship Arts Ministry is offering a new set of greeting  

cards. Each card has a beautiful piece of artistry on the front,  

with information on the artist, the church, and a scripture  

verse on the back.  These will be on sale for $10 for a  

package of 10, which is only to recoup expenses for the  

publication.  The cards are now  available in the church office. 

           Church Happenings 

 

                        

    

                            Habitat for Humanity Women’s Build 
 

Women’s Build for Avery Habitat for 

Humanity was held May 13th.  Several  

BEPC members played in the rain to help 

build a home! Ladies from our church and 

the community provided lunch for these 

hard workers! 

                   Prayer Room 
 

The Session has approved repurposing the Reading Room  

to a dedicated Prayer Room. This room is located on the  

second floor (top floor).  The books will be moved to the  

old Faith Seekers Room and will still be available for 

 readers. 
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1 Paula Edenfield 

2 Beau Ennis 

5 Cathy Richmond 

6 Joanne Ratchford 

6 Cathy Upchurch 

8 John Prince 

9 Ellie Jones 

11 Juliana Haizlip 

12 Jim Dick 

12 Alfred Earwood 

15 Luana Anderson 

15 George Gunn 

15 Sandy Moss 

15 Julia Myers 

15 Debbie Petree 

16 Carolyn Owens 

16 Joyce Wiedeback 

17 Maddox Williams 

18 Joel Owen 

19 George Koehn 

19 Anna Russell 

21 Tim Howard 

24 Bob Pullease 

25 Denise Powell 

26 Matt Bonestell 

26 Harvey Travis 

26 Steve Watson 

29 Michael Kirkpatrick 

29 Emma Earwood 

29 Joy Rimel 

30 Brad Cleary 

30 Frank Thoubboron 

       Welcome New Members! 
 

Next month’s newsletter will have information about  

Our new members who joined BEPC May 28th: 

 

 Jayme & Cas Vernon and their children  

           Hannah, Haleigh, Jaxon & Caitlin   

 Alisa & Greg Ballard 

 Betty Goolsby 

  


